Good Afternoon everyone,
Mr. Junik here with my Saturday afternoon update!

1. Seniors... We really need you to respond to the email from Mr. Kidder. As of now, we
have a little more than 50% participation... WE WANT 100%, so please read his email
and respond! Thank you in advance!

2. Schoology... We know that the site has been very difficult to log into every morning.
Schoology, like most internet technology has seen a tremendous spike in usage and is
struggling to keep up. Their major traffic times are 8am until about 2pm. | encourage all
of you to take steps to work around this inconvenience... Take screenshots of
assignments, complete online work in the afternoon or evenings, use email to
correspond directly with teachers. | apologize... but even Netflix struggles during peak
hours!

3. AP students, you should all be aware by now... but the AP exams have been altered
and reconstructed for at home testing! You should have received an email from the
College Board outlining the changes. All the AP teachers have met to create a plan of
attack and either have or will be reaching out to you in the next couple of days.

4. Assignment 3 is due tomorrow... that will end the 3rd quarter! Please note: We will not
have report cards available until April 15th. Just like all of you, the faculty will be taking
this upcoming Holy Week off as well. Please enjoy this time and recharge from all the
chaos!

5. Although assigned on Monday April 6th, Assignment #4 will not be due until April 19th.

As always... The transcript of this call can be found on our website.

Please continue to be safe and healthy... God Bless and Good Luck!



